

Paroisse de Saint Sauveur  
Minutes of the Douzaine Meeting held in the Douzaine Room at the Community  
Centre on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> June 2023 at 7pm

Present	Messrs J Brache (JB), DV Carey (DVC), R de Garis (RdG), S Gibbs, (SG), Mrs K Fooks (KF), R Murray (RM), J Norman (JN), Mrs S Roughsedge (SR) and Mrs S Watson (SW), Mr P Connolly (PC) (Constable presiding and Douzenier) and Mr. J Gillson (JG) (Constable and Douzenier).  Ms M Scott (MS), Parish Secretary was present to record the minutes.	
Apologies	Mr K Bales (KB)	
Minutes of Meeting held on 22 <sup>nd</sup> May 2023	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Constable.	
Matters Arising	It was agreed to delay the discussion concerning the streams until JB was able to attend.	
Liberation Day	Further to the last meeting it had been agreed that a number of options would be discussed to gauge the Douzaine's view on Liberation Day. It was noted that these views would then be discussed at the next Parish Working Group to be held at the end of June.  The Douzaine were asked to consider the following:  1. Would the Douzaine look to hold a Parish Event in 2024? The majority vote was NO primarily due to the route of the Cavalcade no longer passing either the SSCC or the Revel field. 2. Would the Douzaine look to support a joint Parish event (in line with the Summer shows)? The majority vote was YES. 3. Would the Douzaine be willing to help at a joint Parish event? The majority vote was YES. The Douzaine as a group would be willing to help. 4. Do you think ESC should organise an event focussed in St. Peter Port as was the case pre -covid? The majority vote was NO. The Douzaine felt that the Parish events were important and should continue. This was however not the view of all members of the Douzaine. 5. Do you think that ESC should organise events not in St. Peter Port? The majority vote was NO. It was noted that ESC facilitated Parish events but were not involved with the actual running of the events.  RM did not vote on questions 4 & 5 due to a conflict of interest.	
Parish Charter and Parish Framework	The Parish Charter and Parish Framework had been circulated prior to the meeting and the Douzaine were asked if there were any comments on them which could be reported back to the Parish Working Group.  KF noted that although the importance of the Parishioner was noted there was	

	<p>not a clear route to ensure that the views of the Parishioner were heard when contacting States departments and how an escalation could be achieved.</p> <p>DVC advised that he not had sufficient time to review the documents in detail but wished to ensure that there was sufficient protection for Constables and Douzeniers whilst carrying out their duties. It was agreed that he would revert back to the Douzaine.</p>	
Planning Sub Committee	<p>PC advised that the Planning Sub Committee met last week and prepared a response to the letter from DPA in respect of Development Frameworks.</p> <p>The response was noted and there were no further comments.</p>	
Parish Working Group	<p>SW reported that Home Affairs would be attending the next Parish Working Group meeting and asked if there were any topics that the Douzaine wished to be raised. The following topics which had been suggested so far were antisocial behaviour, and the prospect of community police officers.</p> <p>A discussion took place, and the following additional items were mentioned - fly-tipping (problems which arise due to Data Protection in respect of abandoned vehicles), potential greater fines on non-compliance with hedgecutting, bad parking out of town. SW said that she would raise these items at the meeting.</p> <p>A further discussion took place concerning community policing and whether there was an officer with responsibility for the Parish.</p>	
States of Election	<p>It was noted that the States of Election were due to meet on 5<sup>th</sup> July 2023 to elect a successor to Jurat Terry Ferbrache. RdG would attend as Dean. It was agreed that the CVs of the candidates would be circulated once received and any comments should be directed to RdG.</p>	
Island Wide Voting	<p>PC advised that an email had been received from Bailiwick Express seeking the views of the islands' Douzaines on how things have changed since island wide voting had been introduced. It was agreed that as the Douzaine has already submitted their response to the Scrutiny Management Committee in respect of the 'Review of Island Wide Voting - Call for Evidence' that they would respond to Bailiwick Express and advise them of this and no further views would be given at this time.</p>	
Bornement	<p>The Douzaine approved an application for a bornement at Rue des Choffins.</p>	
Any other business	<p>The following items were raised:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PC advised that an email had been received from the organisers of the Ultramarathon. The date for next year was proposed to be 19<sup>th</sup> May. There were no objections to the event passing through the parish.</li> <li>• JG reported that he had received a call from the Guernsey Press enquiring if we had a Parish Magazine. They were advised that we did not, but an information sheet was sent with the rates.</li> <li>• RM informed the Douzaine that the LBG was due to submit their return to</li> </ul>	

	<p>the Registry by 30 June.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>DVC gave a brief update on Montebourg Association, and it was noted that Stuart Crisp has been invited to the July meeting to give further in depth into the work of the Association.</li> </ul>	
	There being no further business the meeting was closed.	
Next meeting	The next meeting is to be held on Monday 17 <sup>th</sup> July 2023.	
	The meeting closed at 8.15pm.	

